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Dear Mrs. van Huffelen, 

On October 23, 2023 the Public Entities of the Caribbean Netherlands, Bonaire, St. Eustatius, and Saba 
(BES), received the report of Idee Versa, regarding the island tasks and resources of the Caribbean 
Netherlands. The Public Entities of St. Eustatius (OLE) and Saba (OLS) have worked together to provide 
a joint response on this report. 

Primarily we would like to thank BZK for arranging this research and we would like to thank Ideeversa 
for the thorough work they have done. The OLE and OLS agree with the genera! conclusion of the 
research, that structural funding is needed for structural tasks and that the structural free allowance of the 
islands is too low to fully carry out their tasks, however we share common concerns which are outlined 
herein after. 

1. Determination of a Realistic Free Allowance

The main objective of the research was to detennine the level of financial resources needed to carry out 
the island tasks of the BES. To detennine this, research was conducted over prior year budgets and 
financial reports. [n the opinion of the OLE and OLS this method is not the best method in detennining 
the financial needs of the islands. The prior year's budgets and costs were based on the funding available 
and not on the actual financial needs for BES to fully execute the island tasks. The public entities 
operated at a bare minimum because offinancial constraints, so using this method as the base, creates the 
wrong foundation for the end result. Additionally, as a small island, not only are we responsible for the 
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identifying where bureaucracy can be reduced and processes made more efficient. (5) Continua! 

communication and feedback is needed to evaluate the effectiveness of the relationship between the 

ministries and the public entities. By implementing these strategies, we can improve relationships and 

promote greater cooperation between the Ministries and the public entities and work towards the common 

goal of supporting the island's development and financial standing. 

Conclusion 

The Public Entities of St. Eustatius and Saba acknowledge that the report is a necessary first step in 

improving the financial situation and the level of the free allowance. We would like to further discuss the 

above points with you. 

We hope to have informed you sufficiently. 

Sincerely, 
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